STATE OF MAINE
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

PAUL R. LEPAGE PATRICIA W. AHO

GOVERNOR COMMISSIONER

November 16, 2012

William Needelman, Senior Planner
Planning Office, City Hall

389 Congress St.

Portland, ME 04101

RE: Canal Landing
DEP #1.-25823-26-B-D

Dear Bill:

This letter is to inform you that the Department of Environmental Protection has received the
Notification of Application Acceptance concerning the application of New Yard, LLC to develop
Canal Landing, a boat yard on the Fore River. The Department is satisfied that the notice
provisions of 38 M.R.S.A. Section 489-A Subsection 8 for Municipal Review of Development
have been satisfied by the City of Portland and the applicant. Based upon its review of the notice
and application, the Department will not be exercising jurisdiction over this application pursuant
to 38 ML.R.S.A. Section 489-A Subsection 9. However, this determination of non-jurisdiction
does not apply to any Natural Resources Protection Act (NRPA) issues that may relate to the
proposed project

If the application is amended prior to the municipality taking final action, another Notification of
Application Acceptance may be required. Please contact me should this occur. The municipality
is also required to submit one copy of the record of review and basis of decision within 40
working days of the final action by the reviewing authority.

If you have any questions concemning this, please call me at 592-1692.
Sincerely, n

H iy b Lo~
Marybeth Richardson

Division of Land Resource Regulation
Bureau of Land and Water Quality
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